Burngreave Business Forum

Management Committee Meeting
Tuesday 15th May 2007
Present:
Amanda Wells


Anwar Suliman



Pete Handy


Lee Furness
In attendance:
Cecilia Shields
BNDfC


Saghir Ahmed
CESB

Graham Parker
CESB


Tom Coldron
CESB

Apologies:
Raja Saddiq

Janice Young

	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Welcome
Pete Handy welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

	

	2. 
	Membership 
Two people attending the Burngreave Enterprise Event had ticked the box on the feedback form saying they would like to join the forum. However, both of these are clients of Saghir who are working towards self-employment and do not yet have a business. Their applications will be considered when they have started their business.
New businesses to the area

Cecilia said that the property developer David Slater is doing up a factory on Carlisle Street and turning it into offices / workspaces. 

	

	3. 
	LEGI
Cecilia Shields gave an overview of what is taking place under the Local Enterprise Growth Initiative (LEGI). The overall aims of the initiative are to promote the growth of new businesses in Sheffield and there are nine areas of delivery ranging from encouraging enterprise in schools to giving business advice and support to new start ups, providing incubation space and looking at how the city council procures services to try and encourage local business. There is a budget of £17 million over three years for the initiative.

Cecilia has been given the management of the Development Champions scheme for four areas of Sheffield – Burngreave, Manor & Castle, Netherthorpe &Upperthorpe and Southey &Owlerton. In the next year there will be two Development Champions in each area, and the scheme will be rolled out to the rest of the city in the following years. Eventually there will be 16 Development Champions in all. They will be undertaking a similar role to that which Saghir is already doing in Burngreave – i.e. handholding businesses and helping them to successfully access support. The current project in Burngreave will undergo some changes to fit into the LEGI scheme and the new services will have to be developed in the other 3 areas. Recruiting for the Development Champions will start shortly and the aim is to have them in post by July.
Pete Handy asked what qualifications were required for these posts. Cecilia replied that no specific qualifications are stated but the candidates must have a suitable skill set and attitude and have an understanding of the community in which they will be working. 
Pete commented that he has had experience in the past of advisors (from BLSY) coming to help him with his business but not being very helpful as they did not have experience of being in business themselves. Cecilia replied that the Local Economic Board, which includes Sir Bob Kerslake, is taking an interest in ensuring that this issue is addressed. They have stated that a significant step-change in the support provided is needed.
Also under the LEGI scheme, BitC is developing a mentor bank and BLSY advisors are doing more to get out in the community.

The Shield Program is another scheme which is being promoted as part of the LEGI. This is a course to help people who wish to become self employed to generate ideas. At the Grants Bonanza event on Tuesday 22nd, a representative of the Shield Program will have a stand alongside the three grant schemes to help promote this program.

A new Enterprise Centre is being developed at Firvale School using LEGI money. One development champion for the area will be based there. 

Cecilia said that she will regularly ask for feedback on the LEGI schemes from the business forum to ensure that what is being delivered is what is needed by the business community.

There was a discussion around the mentoring schemes. Pete commented that he had been approached by John Barber to be a possible mentor for the Mentor Bank. This is still under development and when it is ready John will be coming to talk to the Business Forum about it. Pete has also submitted his CV for Key Fund’s mentor scheme and he was told that “if somebody starting a catering equipment business needs a mentor we will send for you”. The problem with this approach is that there would be a conflict of interest in advising potential competitors. 
Cecilia commented that the mentor bank will have a more general scope and mentors will be advising on aspects of business rather than talking to such a specific type of business in their field. She can feed back to the Key Fund the issues about conflict of interest when matching similar businesses.

Amanda said that she has been approached by a woman wanting advice on how to set up an alternative therapy business and she has also encountered the issue of having to advise a potential competitor. She asked if guidelines could be prepared for Burngreave Business Forum mentorships. Cecilia suggested that the woman wanting the mentorship could be referred to LEGI to remove local area conflicts of interest.
Amanda asked that a summary sheet showing the various LEGI schemes and the support available should be brought to the next meeting. Cecilia agreed to this.
Anwar also asked that a running schedule should be communicated to Forum members so that we get notified in advance of any progress and what is currently happening.
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	4. 
	Committee member feedback
Partnership Board

Amanda reported that at the last meeting there was nothing under discussion from the Enterprise and Employment priority area so there is nothing which needs reporting back. There will be at the next meeting. 

Anwar Suliman will attend the next meeting of the Partnership Board as an observer.

Employment & Enterprise Strategy Group

Amanda reported that she has been appointed chair of this group. At the last meeting there was discussion about LEGI and also a presentation from Vicky Brennan regarding the services offered by Burngreave Opportunities (BOPPS). This was very useful and Amanda asked whether this group might want her to come and give this presentation.
Graham suggested asking her to the next quarterly meeting. She could give a summary of what each of the projects in Forum House do. Lee said that it would be of benefit to businesses to know about the help with workforce issues, apprenticeships, etc. 

It was decided that Vicky Brennan would be asked to give a presentation to the Business Forum on the services offered by all the Forum House organisations
Transformational Projects

The Forum representative on this group is inactive so we need to appoint a new one. This will be decided at the next AGM. 

Cecilia commented that it is good to see the progress in Sorby House and Vestry Hall. The Tesco development will also give the opportunity for more investment in the area. 
The employment zone on the block from Kashmir Curry Centre down to Forum House still needs private investment to be found before anything can take place. The Tesco development just across the road does make it more likely that a developer will be interested though. Following the request in the last Business Forum Quarterly meeting for the businesses in this block be kept better informed, Chris Birks has had a meeting with them and is available for contact should any further queries arise. 

With regard to the office units to be built as part of the Tesco development, Pete Handy has been informed that these are to be for sale. Should they have some for lease, however, Anwar suggested than the Business Forum could put itself forward to act as letting agents. It is unlikely that Tesco would agree but there is no harm in asking. Pete commented that for the Forum to continue it needs to be self-sustaining and this would provide the revenue required. If we can make a good case then Tesco may consider it. 
There is to be a meeting tomorrow of the Spital Hill Project Group. This will be the last meeting to discuss the development of Ellesmere Green before the plans are submitted for planning permission. Chris Birks has been contacting businesses in the immediate area to look at the plan and have an input. 

Amanda commented that the consultation needed to be wider. Business like hers which are further away from Ellesmere Green are still affected by it as it changes the character of the area. Saghir said that the Business Forum has a number of representatives who attend meetings of this group including himself, Pete Handy, Janice Young and Adam Heath.

Amanda also said that the Forum members weren’t informed about the meeting to discuss the ring road. More should be done to get information out to everyone. Cecilia commented that the responsibility is with the city council and they don’t seem to have learnt sufficiently from the problems with the initial masterplanning consultation. Amanda said that we need to remind them, perhaps with a letter to Chris Birks, and we also need to ensure that information we receive is communicated to members. 
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	5. 
	Any other business
Sharia banking
Pete suggested that Gary Shaw be invited to a BBF meeting or event. Mr Shaw is from Natwest Bank and is launching a sharia banking service for mortgages and bank loans.
Website
Pete commented that the Business Support section of the BNDfC website has not been kept up to date. Tom will update it.

Community Forum
Lee Furness suggested using the Community Forum as a way of communicating with members. This is an internet forum in which notices can be put up for members and discussions can be held.

Planning

Amanda requested that the future of the Forum be discussed, either as part of a scheduled meeting or as a special meeting.

Award winners

Amanda said that the award winner logos and photos have not yet been sent out to those people who won at the last Burngreave Business Awards.

Meeting agenda format

Amanda said that the times given in the agendas for these meetings are not realistic.
Amanda asked that the solutions to the three points she raised above be communicated in an email to the forum members.
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	6. 
	Action points from previous meeting
Sorby House

Cecilia said that the allocation of space in Sorby House is reaching its final stages. There are some issues around commercial confidence so she can’t give full feedback at this time.

Service Level Agreement
A separate meeting is to be arranged to discuss this. It was attempted to get this together before this management committee meeting but this was at short notice and people were unable to attend.

Hostel on Sorby Street

In response to the concerns raised by Mike Smith at the quarterly meeting, David Shepherd has offered to arrange a meeting with Mr Smith and Jon Stocks to discuss this issue.

All other action points from the previous meeting have been dealt with in other sections of this meeting.

	

	7. 
	Date of next meeting

Tuesday 19th June, 6pm

Forum House, Spital Hill 

	


